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UPCOMING ACCESS CHANGES 
AT AIRPORT ROAD AND CO 119

CO 119 Bikeway

To Longmont

To Boulder

Longmont-Boulder (LOBO) Trail

CO 119 Bikeway

Connection to future CO 119 underpass west of Airport Rd

Existing Ped/Bike Underpass

Bus Queue Bypass Lane

BUS ONLY BUS ONLY

Right Turn Only Airport Road to Southbound CO 119:
Prevents crashes at Airport Road and northbound CO 119 
and creates space for safe connection to the bikeway.

Airport Road converted to One-Way Northbound:
Prevents crashes at Ogallala/Airport roads and northbound 
CO 119, enhancing corridor safety and traffic flow.

No Left-Turn onto Southbound Airport Road:
Frees up existing space for a cost-effective bus queue 
bypass lane, facilitating fast and reliable transit service. 

Straight Through from Ogallala Road to Airport Road:
Maintains Ogallala Road through movement while 
improving visibility at the intersection with Airport Road.
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Southbound Airport Road Bike Lane:
Provides extra space for bikers on Airport Road.

Bike and Pedestrian Crossing Islands:
Provides safer crossing from Airport Road to bikeway.

Airport Road Bikeway Bulb-Out:
Improves safety by reducing travel distance for bikers and pedestrians 
crossing Airport Road.

Concrete Waiting Area and Raised Crossing:
Improves safety and comfort for bikers and pedestrians crossing CO 119.

Bike and Pedestrian Improvements
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CDOT IS WORKING WITH 
FEDERAL, REGIONAL, COUNTY, 
AND CITY AGENCIES TO IMPROVE 
THE DIAGONAL HIGHWAY TO 
ADVANCE PROJECT GOALS
LEFT TURNS ONTO AND FROM AIRPORT ROAD AT CO 119 ELIMINATED TO IMPROVE SAFETY AND TRAFFIC FLOW  
Visit the Airport Road page on the CO 119 Safety and Mobility Improvements Project website to learn more about 
changes at Airport Road, including alternate routes motorists can use and the data that informed this decision:  
codot.gov/projects/co119-mobility-design/airport-road. 

ACCESS FROM 
OGALLALA ROAD 
TO NORTHBOUND 
AIRPORT ROAD 
MAINTAINED
Following input from the June 2022  
Community Meeting, the CO 119 Safety and 
Mobility Improvements Project Team completed 
additional traffic observations at this intersection. 
Given the findings from these observations,  
CDOT is no longer restricting Ogallala Road  
to right-in/right-out access. 

PROJECT  
NEXT STEPS

•	 Over the next year, CDOT will finalize project 
design and develop the construction schedule 

•	 Final design pre-construction virtual 
community meeting expected in summer 2023

•	 Construction anticipated to begin in 2024 

STAY  
INFORMED

Visit the project website at: 
codot.gov/projects/ 
co119-mobility-design  
and sign up to receive project 
updates, community meeting 
notices, and construction 
information

WHY IS CDOT ELIMINATING LEFT TURNS INSTEAD 
OF ADDING A NORTHBOUND CO 119 SIGNAL?

Minmizes 
crashes and 
enables safer 

pedestrian and 
bicyclist access

SAFETY

Prevents backups 
and potential for 
rear-end crashes 
that are common 

at signalized 
intersections

TRAFFIC  
FLOW

Enables the 
addition of 

a soutbound 
Airport Road 
bike lane and 

easier access to 
a new commuter 

bikeway

Adding a signal 
at northbound 
CO 119 slows 
travel times 

for Longmont-
bound 

motoritsts and 
buses

Eliminating 
left turns is 

four times less 
expensive than 
adding a signal 
and bus queue 

bypass lane

MULTIMODAL 
CONNECTIVITY

TIME  
SAVINGS

COST-
EFFECTIVE


